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NOTICE TO LICENSEES 

 

 
Notice #2019-32 Issuing Division: Enforcement 

DATE: JUNE 18, 2019  

TO:  ALL NONRESTRICTED LICENSEES AND INTERESTED PARTIES 

FROM: NEVADA GAMING CONTROL BOARD  

SUBJECT: GAMING EMPLOYEE REGISTRATION FEE CHANGES EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2019 

 

The Nevada Gaming Control Board’s Enforcement Division announces changes which will take 
effect on July 1, 2019, pertaining to the fee structure and fee amount for gaming employee 
registration. 

 
Effective July 1, 2019, the gaming registration fee will be: 
 

New and Renewal applications = $45.00 
Change of Location = $5.00 (no change) 

(No convenience fee will be charged for online payments) 

 
As a reminder, it is preferred that all applicants pay their gaming registration fees online. 

 
Additionally, effective July 1, 2019, new and renewal applicants will be required to pay the 
Nevada Department of Public Safety’s (NDPS) fingerprint processing fee to the individual 
fingerprinting site at the time their fingerprints are taken.  This fee will no longer be part of the 
gaming registration fee.  This is pursuant to a change to NRS 463.335 (5)(b). 
 
Fingerprinting fees will be collected by the fingerprinting site at the time of fingerprinting.  This 
will be in addition to the rolling fee charged by the fingerprinting site, which varies by location: 
 

NDPS processing fee = $40.25 
Fingerprinting site fee = varies 

 
The online gaming employee registration system will be offline beginning at 5:00 p.m. on Friday, 
June 28, 2019.  Any June applications must be completed and submitted by Human Resources 
prior to this time.  The system will resume operations on Monday, July 1, 2019, around 9:00 am. 
 
For questions regarding this process, please contact the Employee Registration Unit at  
(702) 486-3340. 

 


